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Minutes of Lincsters General Meeting 
Wednesday, October 6, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order by Kim Schutz and Judy Josse at _12:33___ pm with 45_ members in 
attendance. The minutes of the March 10, 2021, General Meeting were approved as emailed. Kim Hall 
made the motion to approve and Ingela Butters second the motion. 
 
Executive Board Reports: 
Captain Comments. 
Kim S.  Thank you for coming today – First General meeting in person in over a year and a half.  Last 
meeting in March 10 was a zoom Meeting. 
 
Treasurer Report – Brenda reported the Balance of the Checkbook is $11,162.14. 

• Check for $500 was given as deposit to Cotta Verdera for the November 30 Holiday party. 
 

Secretary – Jane Hall Absent /Darlynne Giorgi took minutes 
 

Tournaments – Susan Mox/Kathy Lindner 
• Reported change planned for next rear. No club championship tournament will be held.  The 

champion will be determined from an accumulation of scores beginning in January and ending in 
August.  

• Please step forward and volunteer as chair for next year’s tournaments.  
 

Ingela Butters – Breast Cancer Tournament update – 
• Year to date of donations collected =$15,000.00.  XV111 club are encouraging Lincsters to sign 

up.  4 some will consist of 3 XV111 ladies and 1 Lincsters member.  The game will be a step-a-
side and non-post able fun game.  

• A variety of play packages will be available.  
Appointed Board Reports 
Membership – Nancy Hastings 

• New Members are Chris Biswell and Susan Graybill. 
• 18 new members joined for 2021 with a total of 143 members.  

 

Pairings Sweeps – Marie Bossert   
• Looking for volunteers to learn pairings and sweeps.  Parings are sent out Sunday. 
• Sweeps are entered and available usually Wednesday.  

Handicap – Linda Salmon 
• Marie posts scores.  
• Important to post any games played outside the Lincsters Play Days.  

Webmaster – Sharon Winslow  
• The web site will be updated in December in preparation for January changes 
• Check the Lincsters and NCGA website frequently for updates.  Contact Sharon for questions.  

 
Awards - Ranny/Meredith -   
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• Recognize Linda Salmon as new Club Champion Low Gross (overall) 
• Recognize Carmen Farrington as the low net Champion (overall) 
• 8 Flight winners 
• Circle your pars, birdies, and chip in on the scorecards.  
• Use bills and not change when entering in the putt pool, 

 

Publicity – Darlynne Giorgi and Joyce Kirk  
• Due to publication deadlines some information will not appear till the next month’s publication.  
• Safety Covid- If you don’t feel well stay home.  If you are exposed, then quarantine for 10-

14 days. Also quarantine if you test positive. Notify your teammates regarding your 
exposure.  

 

Rules – Linda Salmon 
•  A fun and very informative Lincsters Quiz was conducted regarding several golf rules  

NCGA – Marcia Bush - Abs 

• Reminder that the NCGA Golf Magazine will be Digital Only (unless you opted for a printed 
version on the August 24 email from NCGA). 

WNHGA – Alyce Stanwood – Abs—Marie Bossert  
Currently there are 20 members. Please contact Alyce if interested in joining.  Membership fees are $25. 
  
Historian /Photographer Gay Gladden – Abs  

• Kim asked if any volunteers to replace Gay.  This is one of the vacant positions available.  She 
has taken photos throughout the year which can been seen on the bulletin board and in 
preparation for the holiday slide show.  
 

Social – Kim Hall 
• The invitations for the holiday party will go out soon.  Catta Verdera will be our party site on 

Tuesday, November 30. The Lincsters will augment the cost.  
 

Edna Linville - Meadows Assisted Living. The signup sheet to select a resident will be on the web site 
shortly.  Please bring a gift to the holiday party. Prefer gifts to be wrapped in red/gold. There are 
approximately 80 residents at Meadows Assisted Living. 
 
Sunshine – Nancy Dodgion – 
Please advise Nancy for any members significant events.  
 
Fun – Rules Game – Linda Salmon 
New Business 
 Nomination/Election of Officers – Vote to be taken by a show of hands 
Approval Constitutes 50% plus one of the votes cast by the Voting membership. 
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2022 Executive Board   
Captain - Vacant 
Co-Captain - Vacant 
Secretary – Jane Hall 
Treasurer – Brenda Cook 
Past Co-Captain – Kim Schutz and Judy Josse (not voted) 

Updates: 
• Membership Renewal Form is available and due by November 30th, 2021 
• Liability form to be completed with membership renewal this year 
• Course Information from Ryan Peterson General Manager LHGC 

 
Proposed Tournament dates for 2022 below.   
 
We are looking to make a change in the Club Championship. After many years of surveys, and 
committees, and enormous effort to solicit participation in the Club Championship tournaments, 
Lincsters have continued to struggle to play in this Tournament. 
 
The proposed change:  
 

• There will not be a two-day tournament.   
• Tracking through the year from Jan 1, 2022 – Aug 31, 2022, will be the qualifying period 
• 12 regular playdays must be played to qualify. 

o (Same as the most improved golfer tracking). 
 
At the end of the regular playdays. A Club Champion will be determined. (Low-gross and Low-Net). 
 
 Additional winners will also be identified for each Flight 
 
Additional details are being worked out. 

 
Member Questions 
Request to place the bathroom code on the score sheet.  (Code: 1005 number)  
 
Announcements 
 
2022 Executive Board 
We need a Captain and Co-Captain for 2022.  
Next week we start at 8:30 and have made a request to start at 1 in November – 
Winter rules begin October 1, 2021. Possible 1 PM tee time is being requested beginning in November  
Membership renewal and liability forms to be completed with membership renewal. Forms available on 
the web page.  
 



4 
10/06/21 
 

Course update:  Sent to Kim from Ryan Peterson, GM.  New assistant, Chad Bennett will join SCLH. 
See details below addressing items discussed include Dallas Grass, New Equipment, Tree work, Tee 
markers, Par 3 tee boxes, Landscape area, Restrooms and Bridges.  
 
 
Dallas grass - going to be applying 3rd application next week to treat Dallas Grass on treetops and 
green surrounds, this will take a couple of years to really gain control on the infestation, we will be 
focusing on fairways next year in addition to the Tees and green surrounds. 

• New Equipment! - expecting to receive new equipment soon which will make the appearance and 
playability much better and make for a healthier turf stand. 
  
• Tree work - we will continue on trimming and limbing up trees this fall through spring in areas of 
play that will improve ball lie and playability. 

• Tee Markers - planning on replacing tee markers with new updated more appealing markers this 
winter. 

•Bunkers - will be planning renovation on select bunkers for new sand and drainage. 

• Par 3 Tee Boxes - over seeding select par 3s this fall with rye grass for a better turf stand and recovery 
through cold months. 

• Landscape areas – planning to bark monuments landscape areas and deer grass beds this winter 

• Restrooms - looking into upgrading toilet paper holders and locking mechanisms for restroom doors. 

• Bridges - we will be fixing areas that need attention on bridges for repair this winter. 
 
Orchard Hole 14 – GUR – Beavers 
As for the beavers the county is trapping there right now and trying to clear the water way so hopefully 
we get some relief soon on #14, since the water is high the ground is to wet to mow, I am eager as well 
to get this resolved, once the county gets control of the beavers in the area and clear the dams the area 
should dry out and we can mow again but this is a troublesome area that is a reoccurring issue every 
year so it’s up to the county to be on top of it. 
 
Scott Hall| Superintendent 
Lincoln Hills Golf Club 
 
Adjournment 
 
Hearing no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:19 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Darlynne Giorgi for Jane Hall 
Secretary 
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